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Belltown Antique Car Club - P.O. Box 211, East Hampton, CT  06424                February, 2016 

NEXT MEETING 

Wednesday, February 3, 2016 at the E. Hampton Library 

  On the Agenda:   - The meeting will begin with a pot-luck supper at 6:30 p.m.  

        - Guest speaker: Carleton Pate III, an authority on pre-Model T Fords 

        - Update on plans for our 50th Annual Vintage Motorcar Meet  

          Note: An auction will NOT be held at this month’s meeting.       

  

FUEL FOR THOUGHT 

Henry Ford once described his original Model A, the first product of The Ford Motor Company (launched in 

1903), as “the most perfect machine on the market” and “so simple that a boy of 15 can run it.”  Perfect or 

not, Henry soon found he could improve on it and introduced, in quick succession, the Model B (1904-06), 

the Model C (1904-05), the larger Model F (1905-06), the Model K (1906-08), the Model N - which replaced 

the A,B and C (1906-08), the very short-lived Model R (mid-1907), and the Model S (1907-1909).*  

Then along came Henry’s “better idea,” the game-changing Model T, which Ford produced continuously, 

and with continuous technical and cost improvement, from 1909 to 1927.  

 *) Model chronology and Ford quotes taken from www.Ritzsite.nl to whet your appetite for Carleton    
     Pate’s presentation on early Ford history that is scheduled for our next meeting. 

  

CLUB NOTES 

At the Club’s first business meeting of the new year, presided over by new president Jon Grant, we reviewed 

the progress of the 50th Annual Vintage Motorcar Meet committee to date.  The goal is to increase the show 

car count from the low 200’s to around 300 or so, and to focus on getting to that number by attracting New 

England made cars and more pre-war vehicles than we have had in recent years.  We also aim to attract a 

larger spectator gate, with no change in the admission charged.   

For this summer’s show we will be taking the unusual step of advertising for show cars - in particular, NE-

made and pre-war cars - using display ads in magazines such as Hemmings Motor News (March issue), 

HCCA’s Horseless Carriage Gazette (March-April issue) and AACA’s Antique Automobile (March-April).  

Other publications are also being considered.  We will introduce targeted one-on-one recruiting of cars for 

the featured categories using a business card-style hand-out about our show, as well as leaflet mailings.  This 

advance work is being done in addition to the usual event calendar placements and distribution of flyers. 

Two ideas employed by some other car clubs, namely, specifying a rain date and giving show attendees an 

advertising-supported show booklet, were considered but will not be used.  The Haddam Neck Fairgrounds 

schedule subsequent to our show date is fully booked up so it would not be feasible to stipulate a rain date.  

The ad sales aspect of producing a booklet is not something we feel we are able to take on, and, furthermore, 

handing out a booklet, whatever its merits, is not going to help us meet our attendance goals. 
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CLUB NOTES, continued from previous page 
 

Regarding our 42nd Annual Engine Show coming up the last Sunday in April, the officers confirmed that the 

parameters for this year’s event will be the same as last year, including the admission fees.  We approved a 

suggestion to highlight the Lions Club’s participation as food vendor in our Engine Show flyers.  Similarly, 

with the local Masons lodge wanting to return as the food vendor for the Vintage Motorcar Meet, we will 

recognize their support in the flyers for that show. 

In other news, the meeting attendees approved BACC’s continued membership in the Connecticut Council of 

Car Clubs (the “4-C’s”), along with an additional donation to support their efforts on behalf of the old car 

hobby in our state.  

Our next meeting on February 3rd will be one of our semi-annual “pot-luck suppers” and, as such, will begin 

at 6:30 p.m.  Call Polly Beckwith (860-345-4256) to let her know what food item you expect to bring.   

Jon Grant announced that the normal business aspect of our February meeting will be curtailed so there is 

ample time for a presentation by Mr. Carlton O. Pate III of Glastonbury, Conn., an authority on early Ford 

cars produced by the Ford Motor Co. prior to the Model T.  Carl Pate is a retired banker, professional model 

builder, model railroader and collector of antique cars.  He belongs to AACA, HHCA, and the Model T Ford 

Club of America.  Notable among his other hobby associations and activities, Carl is also president of the 

Early Ford Registry.  His extensive research on early Ford cars formed the basis for his book, Pate’s Early 

Ford Encyclopedia, published in 2008.  We look forward to having Carl as our guest speaker and anticipate 

a very informative and entertaining presentation.  You won’t want to miss it! 

 

MEMBER MILESTONES 
 

 

Happy Birthday to:  Carol Petras   February 6th     

    Robert Hagan   February 7th     

    Barbara Borbas  February 8th     

    Barbara Michael  February 11th     

    Frank Tomlins   February 12th     

    Dennis Hawrylko  February 19th     

    Audrey Brookes       February 23rd     

    Kathy Fernett   February 23rd     
         

Happy Anniversary to: Jon & Elaine Grant  February 14th     

    Dick & Mary Everett  February 23rd 
      

In Memoriam:        Lifetime member Sarah Hall passed away on January 9th, two weeks prior to reaching her 

103rd birthday.  She was predeceased by her husband, Larry, who was a long-time active member and past 

president of BACC.  Sarah was involved in Club activities for many years and was well-known around the 

area for her beloved turquoise-and-white 1960 Corvette, which she enjoyed into her 

eighties.  At age 99, she and her health aide attended the annual Club picnic held at 

Larry and Mary Emmons’ place, where she was pleased to see so many of her old 

friends.  Polly Beckwith has been advised that a memorial service for Sarah will be 

announced later by her family.   
      RIP, Sarah Hall 
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THE “STRAIGHT SIX” 
 

    The Bulletin interviewed Jon Grant, BACC’s newly-elected president for 2016   
 

Q1 - Jon, how and when did you become a BACC member?  Jon Grant: I joined the Club in 1994 after I 

moved to East Hampton.  Although I had attended the August car show before then, I didn’t consider joining 

until I met Bob Hellstrom by chance at one of my customers and learned that he was a member. 
  

Q2 - What interests you most about old cars?  JG: I have always liked the style and flowing fenders of cars 

made from about 1927 to 1935.  Some of that comes from my exposure to ’31 to ’35 and ’40 Fords as a kid.   
 

Q3 - Please elaborate on your favorite era and make of car.  JG: Besides the aesthetic aspect, if I am going to 

own a car it has to be easy for me to work on, which is why Fords of the late 20’s to mid-30’s interest me.  

My first antique car was a ’29 Ford that I bought in 1962.  Since then I’ve had several Model A’s, and 1933 

Plymouth and Dodge cars also.  I bought a 1966 Cadillac convertible once, but I sold it.  Too modern for me!     

  

Q4 - What is the most important thing the Belltown Club has to do to remain vital?  JG: My goal is to get our 

people to focus more on what we in the club can do together.  Tours are important.  We ought to have at least 

two tours a year, minimum.  Member participation is key, especially participation with our old cars, such as 

driving them in a group to visit a local car collection.  I’d like to get more women involved, too.  Our choice 

of venues to visit can help with that.  And, more often, we need to bring in guest speakers to our meetings.  

 

Q5 - What is the club’s top priority in 2016 and what is the key to success with that?  JG: This year it has to 

be to focus on, and contribute our time and energy to, our upcoming 50th Annual Vintage Motorcar Meet in 

August.  I know that if the Club officers and the show committee give the right guidance, the members will 

make it happen.  Ultimately, the measure of the show’s success will be that everyone enjoys the experience.  

We should also expect a successful show to have a positive effect on awareness of the Club. 
 

Q6 - Name someone in automotive history whose accomplishments you regard highly.  JG: Henry Joy, who 

had the vision to buy the Packard Motor Car Company from the Packard brothers.  Their original objective 

was to product a single-cylinder motor vehicle to out-do the Winton.  Joy saw the brand’s true potential and 

moved Packard from Ohio to Detroit in 1903.  He built it into the most successful American prestige brand of 

that era, powered by an in-house designed V-12 engine revered even by the European luxury car companies.  

In those days Packard was made by gentlemen, for gentlemen, and it rang true far and wide.   

  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Sunday, January 31 - Annual “Essex Ed” parade in honor of Ground Hog Day, 2 p.m., Essex center.  Parade 

participants will muster at 1:30 p.m. at the Essex Boat Works on Ferry St., opposite the Griswold Inn.  Info: 

Jay Beveridge, 860-767-3072. 

Wednesday, February 3 - BACC monthly meeting at the East Hampton Library, beginning at 6:30 p.m. with 

our semi-annual pot luck supper.  Guest speaker: Mr. Carleton Pate III, an authority on early Ford cars. 

First Sunday of the Month (February 7th, March 6th) - Antique Auto Flea Markets at Powder Mill Barn, 32 

South Maple St., Enfield.  8 a.m. to noon; public admission: $2.00 donation.  Hosted by the Model A Ford 

Club of Conn.  Call Jim Way for info, 860-267-4626. 

Wednesday, March 2 - BACC monthly meeting at the East Hampton Library at 7:30 p.m. 
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CONNECTICUT AUTOMOBILIA 

From the Steven Rossi Collection 

The History of the Allen Wrench  

 

 In 1910, William G. Allen patented 

a cold drawing process for making hex 

socket set screws, pictured (at right) 

in an advertisement by the Allen Manu-

facturing Co., Inc. of Hartford, Conn.  

These safety screws avoided the typical 

square head protrusion that was common 

of fasteners at that time.  With this 

new set screw design, a workerôs cloth-

ing was much less likely to get caught 

on machinery and cause an accident.  

 

 The revolutionary ñAllen Safety Set Screwò demanded a quality tool 

for turning the fastener.  Hence, the Allen hex wrench was also born in 

Hartford.  There have been many improvements to this tool over the years, 

resulting in the assortment of product that is commercially available to-

day.  Allen Manufacturing now makes its Allen Wrenches in facilities 

around the world, including Dallas, Texas and Shanghai, China.  
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HOBBY HEADLINES & HISTORY 
 

Robert J. Carini, the former proprietor of Continental Auto in Glastonbury, Conn., and a well known classic 

car restorer and enthusiast, died January 5, 2016 at the age of 93.  Mr. Carini’s interest in old cars began as a 

youngster fixing up Model A Fords.  Eventually, in 1952, he became involved in a small group led by William 

Hall that founded the Model A Restorers Club, which became the first national club dedicated to one marque.  

Bob later served as curator of the former Capt. Paul House Model A Museum in Union, Conn.  Besides his 

passion for antique cars, he also collected and restored Honda Dream motorcycles.  Bob was one of the early 

members of  Belltown Antique Car Club and became the Club’s first chief judge, stressing attention to detail.  

Not long ago, Bob was invited to speak to current members at one of our regular meetings, sharing many of 

his stories to the delight of those in attendance.  In recent years Bob enjoyed appearing from time to time on 

the cable TV show “Chasing Classic Cars” hosted by his son, Wayne Carini, on the Velocity Channel.     

Eldon Hostetler, 93, the man who built the world’s largest Hudson collection, passed away on January 8, 2016 

in Indiana.  Mr. Hostetler, who was raised Amish, bought a used Hudson as his first car.  As a young man he 

became interested in inventing mechanisms to improve poultry farming.  He founded Ziggity Systems, Inc. in 

the mid-1970’s to produce an automatic poultry watering system.  As a hobby he began to collect Hudsons,   

some of which are on display at the Gilmore Museum in Hickory Corners, Mich.  The bulk of his collection 

can still be seen at Hostetler’s Hudson Auto Museum in Shipshewana, Ind. (www.hostetlershudsons.com)Φ 

50 years ago, in 1966, the Batmobile debuted on ABC-TV’s “Batman.”  Based on the Lincoln Futura, Ford 

Motor Company’s aircraft-inspired 1955 concept car, the Batmobile was a custom creation of the late George 

Barris, a.k.a. the King of the Kustomizers.  Barris later built three copies, but the original Lincoln-based TV 

Batmobile is the most valuable, fetching $4.2 million at the 2013 Barrett-Jackson Scottsdale auction. 

  

BELLTOWN CLASSIFIEDS 

Send your sell/wanted ads for cars, parts and hobby-related services to dan12david@yahoo.com 
 

For Sale –  1929 Ford Model A Town Sedan, body by Murray, dark green, dual spares.  Restored.  Fair and

       reasonable offers considered.  Also selling a D-I-Y 1914 Model T Speedster Kit - inquire.  Call

       Richard Beckwith, 860-345-4256.   

For Sale by Friend –  1930 Ford Model A Huckster project.  Engine is presently out; good oak body.  Owner 

       will take best reasonable offer.  Call me if interested.  Richard Beckwith, 860-345-4256.  

For Sale –  Original auto sales literature: 1970 Plymouth Rapid Transit System brochure showing all 1970 

       Plymouth performance cars ($25), 1966 Corvette Options & Features Brochure ($20), 1953-78 

       Corvette Silver Anniversary Brochure ($15), 1967 Dodge Charger Brochure ($10).  Contact Mark 

       Ogonek, 203-524-6065 or 65chvyss@gmail.com. 

For Sale –  Original equipment parts: 1950-54 Chevy hub caps, ex. condit. ($80), 1961 Chevy AM radio, 

       mint condit. ($100), 1966-67 Pontiac AM radio, ex. condit. ($75).  Contact Mark Ogonek, 203-      

       524-6065 or 65chvyss@gmail.com. 

For Sale –  Ford Highland Park (Michigan) Plant security guard badge, probably German silver with porcelain

       “Ford” insignia ($125).  Highland Park was Ford Motor Co.’s Model T assembly plant, 1910-27.

       Will consider trade for Model A or early gas station items.  Bill Nitschke, 914-323-8958 (cell).  

Wanted –  Two original gas pump glass globe inserts, with gasoline brand logo, needed to fit a 1920-30’s era 

       visible gas pump top globe (or a one-piece, complete top globe unit for same).  Call Bill Nitschke, 

       914-323-8958 (cell).        



P. 6 of 8                                                                      The Belltown Bulletin             February, 2016 

“PLUMB TUCKERED OUT” 
Unmuffled Exhaust from the Editor 

  

Most attempts by an individual to create a new car company from scratch have not succeeded.  Even so, why 

is it that the brief story of the Tucker automobile has remained such a compelling tale for over six decades?   

It remains to be seen how long relative new-comer Tesla will make it as a car manufacturer (their real future 

may be as a maker of battery packs), but surely, if Preston Tucker had been as wealthy as Tesla’s Elon Musk 

is, the Tucker 48 would have been built longer and in greater numbers than a mere 50.  Or 51, if you count 

the prototype.  Or 54, if you count the three cars that have been assembled by Tucker enthusiasts since the 

late ’80’s, using some of the eight numbered chassis that were incomplete when the factory closed forever. 

I won’t rehash the history of Tucker or the conspiracy theories here.  You can read what has already been 

written or let Francis Ford Coppola’s 1988 movie starring Jeff Bridges give you the Hollywood version.  My 

own interest in the Tucker stems mostly from the design and engineering of the car, with its styling by Alex 

Tremulis, its consideration for passenger safety, and its rear-mounted, Franklin-derived flat six engine.    

Another aspect of Tucker-mania that intrigues me is the willingness of a few committed souls to pour time 

and money into creating another Tucker from parts and pieces, hoping the results are convincing.  Worth a 

try I suppose, considering that a “production” Tucker fetched just 

over $2 million at the Gooding Pebble Beach auction in 2014.  So far, 

three “continuation cars” have been built, the most daring example 

being the one and only convertible, which the builder claims is true to 

Preston Tucker’s own intentions.  The fact that the man fabricated it 

from the found remains of a sedan body that originally had served to 

mock-up the model year changes Tucker planned for 1949 hasn’t 

helped in making a case for its value.  Nevertheless, the car does have 

its own story (see www.tuckerconvertible.com) and you are welcome 

to form your own opinion as to its legitimacy. 

Last year I visited the AACA Museum’s new permanent Tucker exhibit, comprised of cars, components and 

artifacts bequeathed by prominent Tucker collector David Cammack.  If you are going to make a pilgrimage 

to Hershey or Carlisle or points west, do plan to stop there and partake of the Tucker mystique.  Should your 

travels take you farther north and west of Harrisburg this spring or summer, you can see the original Tucker 

prototype, called the “Tin Goose”, plus the thirteenth production Tucker on display at the Swigart Museum.  

Send me a postcard if you visit the Swigart - I have not been there myself.  Right now though, I just need a 

break from all things Tucker...and, for that matter, Tesla! 

 

 

AACA Museum: Cammack Tucker 

Gallery - photos by Dan David 



AD-DENDUM 

Challenge your brand recognition IQ 
 

“When better __________s are built, __________ will build them.” 

  While this claim could not be sustained, fill in the blanks with the name of the make that once promised it: 

        a) Hudson 

        b) Packard 

        c) Buick 

    The correct answer to last month’s Ad-Dendum, “The car you have been waiting for.”  - The Tucker 48 

           

NEXT ISSUE 
 

The copy and classified ad deadline for the March issue of The Belltown Bulletin is February 19, 2016.  The 

planned printing date is February 22.  Send your newsletter suggestions to dan12david@yahoo.com. 

As per the decision made at our November meeting, effective with the February issue (this one), newsletter 

delivery will be via email only, except in cases where a Club member does not have an email account or has 

indicated on his/her 2016 membership renewal form that they want to “opt out” of e-delivery.  In those cases, 

a printed copy of the newsletter will be mailed via the US Postal Service, as before.    

 

BELLTOWN ANTIQUE CAR CLUB 
 

   President - Jon Grant   Elected Directors* - Mark Hoydilla & Lee Harris  

   Vice President - Karl Helming Sunshine Chairperson - Polly Beckwith (860-345-4256) 

   Secretary - Peter Christianson  Newsletter Editor - Dan David (dan12david@yahoo.com)  

   Treasurer - Maureen Hartzell  Editor Emeritus - Bob Hellstrom   
 

  Club web site - www.belltownantiquecarclub.org 

    Club e-mail address - belltowncarclub@gmail.com 

                        Club mailing address - BACC, P.O. Box 211, East Hampton, CT  06424 

  Club Facebook page -           
    www.facebook.com/BACC-Belltown-Antique-Car-Club-116729245345421/ 

 
 

  

 *) The Board also includes the previous president, Bob Sutton, as an ex-officio member. 
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By The Way... 

¶ Your 2016 BACC Membership Application/Renewal Form and Club dues are due and payable by 

February 1, 2016.  Send all forms to BACC, P.O. Box 211, East Hampton, CT 06424 as soon as you 

can.  If you have an email address but prefer to continue receiving the newsletter in hard copy instead 

of switching to e-delivery, be sure to check the opt-out box on the renewal form.  “Thank you!”  to all 

members who renewed early.  

¶ Misplaced your 2016 renewal form?  Need one for a new recruit?  You can download it from the Club 

web site or contact Peter Christianson (860-267-8394) for a printed copy. 

¶ If the expression “plumb tuckered out” sounds familiar, you may have heard it 

mumbled by Gabby Hayes, a supporting character in many of those 1940’s-era 

black & white Westerns.  Often starring John Wayne, they were a staple on TV 

in the days when your program choices were limited to three channels and the 

ability of your roof antenna to receive them.  

 

   

E-Delivery Bonus* 

For more information on the referenced museums with Tucker cars and artifacts, please click on the     

following links: 

 AACA - www.aacamuseum.org/blog/2014/10/03/tucker-automobiles-cammack-collection/ 

 Swigart - www.swigartmuseum.com 

 

*) The E-Delivery Bonus is a new feature not found in printed copies of the newsletter that are distributed via the USPS 

      


